HARVEYS LAKE BEACH ASSOCIATION

Newsletter

April 2022

Welcome to Spring and the hopes of beautiful, warm and sunny days on Sunset Beach!

Enclosed with this newsletter are your badges for the 2022 season along with the code for the combination lock. Please do not share this code with anyone who is not a current paid beach member. If we find that members are sharing the lock code and their badges with non-members, you will lose your beach privileges for the remainder of the year. If your badges are not enclosed, then we have not received your payment. All payments for the 2022 season for current members, must be paid no later than May 1, 2022 if you wish to receive your badges by opening day, May 29, 2022. NO badges will be mailed between May 15th and June 1st.

We are ordering another KAYAK RACK due to the high demand last summer. If you wish to keep your kayak at the beach, it is \$75.00 for the season. (May 29th to October 31st, 2022). All other kayaks must be removed from the property when you are done using them for the day. Reserve a spot as they are filling up fast. We also recommend that you lock your kayaks to the rack. Enter and exit the lake with your kayaks on the righthand side, past the ropes. Do not take kayaks over the ropes and floats.

CLEAN UP DAY will be Saturday, Apri 23rd at 11:00 AM. Many hands make light work! Please bring your own gloves as there is usually a lot of trash in the rocks along the shore that we must clean up. Rain date will be Saturday, May 7th at 11:AM. We also need 4 or 5 strong men to put the steps in the water and reset the lifeguard stand back on the concrete for the summer.

OPENING DAY: Sunday, May 29th at NOON. (See summer hours enclosed with this newsletter for further details. Hours indicate times that lifeguards will be on the premises.)

ARTS FESTIVAL AND OPEN HOUSE: Sunday, June 26th, 2022. We are in need of 2 volunteers to work with Gloria Bilder, Chairperson, as this will be her final year handling the festival. This is our biggest fundraiser each year and we depend on our membership to make this a success. Call our landline, (listed below), if you can help. If you are a member and wish to also be a vendor, please send in 2 checks. One for your dues and the second check for \$35.00 for a vendor spot. Details are on our website with the application.

A big thank you to Aileen McHale, who handles all of our updates on our website. We greatly appreciate her expertise! Also to Ed Bilder, who prepares the invoices, labels and so much more all year long. Our officers and Board members go above and beyond each year and they should be recognized for their dedication and commitment to our non-profit Association.

If you have any questions or concerns, please leave your name and phone number on our landline # at 570-639-2329. Our beach rules and regulations will be posted on the lifeguard stand.